
 

  
   

Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) 
Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) - Part 8 

Notice in relation to Specified Development  
 

Notice is hereby given pursuant to the provisions of Section 179 of the Planning and Development Act 
2000 (as amended) and Article 81 of Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as 
amended) that Roscommon County Council proposes to carry out the following works: 

L-7610 / L-7550 Killaghahan and Gort and Carnagh West Road Realignment 

Location Description 
Junction of L-7610 and L-7550 in 
the townland of Killiaghan and 
Gort, Co. Roscommon  

Construction of 76m of new roadway to form a new junction of 
the L-7610 and L-7550 roads to improve sight lines and safety. 
Removal of 120m of the L-7610 and the existing junction of the 
L-7610 and L-7550 roads 

 

An Appropriate Assessment screening report and Environmental Impact Assessment screening report 
in respect of the development have been carried out and are available for inspection. The reports 
concluded that a full EIAR is not required, and that the development does not need to proceed to 
Stage 2 appropriate assessment.  Where any person considers that a development proposed to be 
carried out would be likely to have significant effects on the environment, he or she may, at any time 
before the expiration of four weeks beginning on the date of publication of the notice referred to in 
Article 81(2), apply to An Bord Pleanála for a screening determination as to whether the development 
would be likely to have such effects.   

Plans and Particulars of the proposed development may be inspected or purchased at a fee not 
exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy for a period of four weeks from 23rd July 2024 during 
public opening hours at the offices of Roscommon County Council, Áras an Chontae, Roscommon 
Town, F42 VR98 and the Athlone Municipal District Office, Monksland Civic Centre, Monksland, 
Athlone, Co. Roscommon, N37 W5P9.   Plans and particulars may also be viewed online on the 
Roscommon County Council website at www.roscommoncoco.ie  

Submissions or observation with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper 
planning and sustainable development of the area in which the development would be situated, may 
be made, in writing or via email before 4pm on Tuesday 3rd September 2024, marked “L-7610 / L-
7550 Killaghahan and Gort Proposal” and submitted to: Roads Department, Aras an Chontae, 
Roscommon Town F42 VR98 or roads@roscommoncoco.ie  

 
Signed: Greg O’Donnell  

Director of Services      Date of Notice: 23rd July 2024   


